
WINCHESTER CITY COUNCIL 
 
 

SECTION 123 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 
 

 
PROPOSED DISPOSAL OF OPEN SPACE 

 
 

Land at King George Playing Field, Bar End, Winchester 
 
 
The City Council is considering the disposal of an area of open space at King 
George Playing Field, Bar End, Winchester, to the University of Winchester. The 
disposal will be by way of a lease for 125 years to the University.  
 
The disposal is to enable the University, in partnership with the City Council, to 
construct a new Athletics Track and all weather pitch on this land and land which 
is owned by the University. Public use of the new facilities will be secured by 
appropriate agreements between the Council and the University. 
 
The land is shown on plans which are available for inspection during normal 
office hours at the Customer Service Centre, City Offices, Colebrook Street, 
Winchester. 
 
No binding decision has yet been made on these proposals and any objections 
should be made in writing to the Head of Legal Services, Winchester City 
Council, City Offices, Colebrook Street, Winchester (reference HNB/RE2/1), by 
close of business on 14 June 2007.  
 
 
Howard Bone 
Head of Legal Services 
Winchester City Council 
City Offices 
Colebrook Street 
WINCHESTER 
Hampshire 
SO23 9LJ 
 
31st May 2007 
 


